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Principal’s Message 
I imagine by now that you have had the opportunity to view the upgrades to the front of the school to support our approach to improved 
road safety, and of ensuring a safe arrival and departure for everyone. As previously indicated, the upgrades have included widening the 
concrete section of the footpath to accommodate both pedestrians and cyclists; fencing to prevent students spilling onto the roadway 
and directing them onto the buses, new parking restrictions and a drop off zone. I have attached comprehensive information about these 
changes to this newsletter as well as providing a hard copy to every student, placed it on our Facebook Page and Website, and reinforced 
the message at both whole school and year group assemblies. I am sure that the changes will have the desired, positive impact we seek. 

Year 12 have commenced their Trial HSC examinations. We have attempted to replicate the HSC proper by engaging the Presiding Officer 
and examination supervisors who will work with our students in October to develop a familiarity with the expectations and protocols that 
will be employed. I am anticipating some outstanding results from a cohort who have distinguished themselves to this point and should 
be in a position to perform strongly. The post-HSC Trial period will also be an opportunity to take stock of any areas that require attention 
and further refinement. 

I would like to again reiterate our policy with regard to mobile phones. Mobile phones are turned off and out of sight during lessons 
unless the teacher has specifically requested otherwise. The latter would only be the case if the devices were to be used for a specific 
learning activity related to the curriculum. Unfortunately, too many students are “wedded to their phones” and off task in class trying to 
keep up with social media commentary. I am sure your support for this policy will see a reduction in the number of students who wish to 
argue with staff about this directive. 

I had the absolute pleasure of travelling to Cootamundra to support our U/15 Rugby League side play in the NSW Country Championship 
semi-final some weeks ago. The boys were successful and progressed to the NSW final, which was played in Dubbo on 9 August. It was 
wonderful to see parents make the trek in support of the team who played with passion, resilience and a steely resolve to take out the 
NSW Country Championship, 30-6. It was also something of a trip down memory-lane for me, as 45 years ago I represented this school in 
2 state finals and still harbour strong memories of the games and the team-mates who I shared so much success with. The boys should 
be very proud of what they have achieved and I congratulate them on all they have done. Please see Head Coach Ben (The Raider) 
Roskell’s full report in this edition of our newsletter. 

Finally, I would like to let you know that the school has decided to call for tenders for the operation of the school canteen. We believe 
that this option would improve the operation of what is already a fantastic facility, much the same as the tender for the sale of our 
uniforms has done. Information related to the tender process will be released shortly and I look forward to working with our committee 
to award the tender to a solid bid. 

As always, I look forward to seeing you all at our P&C meetings on the second Tuesday of each month commencing 
at 6 pm in the Library. 

With my kind regards, 
Mr Hambly 
Principal  

mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Deputies Report 
Year 12 have been undertaking their Trial HSC Examinations over the last two weeks and we would like to wish them all the best upon 
the return of their results. It is important to remember that Year 12 still have ample opportunities to access the multitude of support 
mechanisms available here at the school up until their Graduation including Edrolo, free tutoring, careers coaching and counselling. Please 
contact Mr Stanizzo or Mrs Neden if you wish to know more about the support available for your child.  

• We would like to take this opportunity to commend Ms Vasos, Mrs Farrugia and the Year 12 Drama class for their performance 
evening which took place on Tuesday 8th August. The students are continuing to refine their acts and works in the lead up to 
the HSC marking process which will be taking place in a couple of weeks. 

• A reminder that any student out of uniform should be reporting to their respective Deputy Principal before roll call in the 
morning, ideally with a note from home.  

• If possible can you please ensure that your child is here at school ready for an 8:25 am start? 

• Thank you to the parents/carers and students who have volunteered their time recently to be part of our Sports Evaluation, LEAP 
Evaluation and Year 8 Electives Evaluation. We are appreciative of the feedback that we have received so far from our school 
community as we look to consolidate and strengthen these curriculum areas. 

Deputy Principals  
Ms Brook, Mr Hales and Mr Stanizzo                                                                 
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 Week 5A 
15th Aug • Year 6 CAP Testing 

16th Aug • Year 7 CAP Showcase Evening 

17th Aug • Estelle Lazer Lecture - Yr 12 Ancient History 

18th Aug • Good Report Pizza Morning Tea Yr &, 8,9 & 10 
• AIME Program 

Week 6B 

21st Aug • NAPLAN ON LINE Readiness testing 
• Motivational Media 

22nd Aug • NAPLAN ON LINE Readiness testing 

23rd Aug • NAPLAN ON LINE Readiness testing 

24th Aug • NAPLAN ON LINE Readiness testing 

25th Aug • NAPLAN ON LINE Readiness testing 
• Year 11 VA excursion 

Week 7A 

28th Aug • Peer support Year 9  
• Year 11 Ski Trip 
• Visual Arts HSC Bodies of Work submission date by 3:00 

pm 

29th Aug • Illawarra Schools Trades Roadshow 
• Year 11 Ski Trip 

30th Aug • Formal Assembly 
• Year 11 Ski Trip 

1st Sept • In2uni talk year 11  
• AIME Program  

• UOW Yr 8 Bootcamp 

Week 8B 

5th sept 
• Yr 7 and 8 CAP to UOW 
• Financial Literacy Theatre Performance 

Week 9A 

11th Sept 
• Yr 11 Yearly Examinations  
• Peer Support Blackbutt yr 7 and 10 leaders 

• LEAP Retail Work Placement 

12th Sept • Yr 11 Yearly Examinations 
•  LEAP Retail Work Placement 

13th Sept • Yr 11 Yearly Examinations 
• LEAP Retail Work Placement 
• NSW Oztag Championships 

14th Sept • Yr 11 Yearly Examinations  
• LEAP Retail Work Placement 

15th Sept • Yr 11 Yearly Examinations 
• AIME Program 
• LEAP Retail Work Placement 

Week 10B 
18th Sept • Yr 11 Yearly Examinations 

19th Sept • Yr 11 Yearly Examinations  
• 12 Graduation Practice 

20th Sept • Year 12 Mystery Day 

21st Sept • Year 12 Graduation Ceremony 

22nd Sept • Gold Award 
• COS Public Speaking Competition 

  

IMPORTANT MESSAGES 
LATE ARRIVAL – CHANGE OF PROCEDURES 
Up until 9.15am go to the side window of the 
Library between ‘A’ block and the Library block. 
One of the Office Staff will record your 
information and give you a late slip to get into 
class. After 9.15am report to the front office. 
Arriving late 3 times without a note from 
parent/guardian will result in parents being 
contacted by the school and consequences will 
apply. 
 
SCHOOL FEES 
Invoices for school fees will be sent to 
parents/guardians by mail during Week 5 of Term 
1. 

The fridge magnet calendar with 2017 important 
school dates will also be included. 
 
UPDATING STUDENT DETAILS 
If you change your address, phone number, 
including mobile number, or other contact details 
could you please let the school know as soon as 
possible? 
 
PRIVATE PERSONAL PROPERTY 
Personal property which is brought to school is 
the sole responsibility of the individual. The 
school is not insured to cover loss or damage. 
 
PARKING IN SCHOOL ZONES 
Heavy fines are imposed for illegal dropping off 
or picking up students in school zone hours. 
The school car park is for staff parking only and is 
not to be used for dropping off or picking up 
students. 

RIDING A BIKE TO SCHOOL 
Students who ride a bike to school are required 
by law to wear a helmet. 
 
STUDENT ABSENCES 
Students must bring a note to explain their 
absences. A green ‘Absence Book’ is available 
from the front office. Unexplained absences will 
appear on the student’s report. 
 
FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 
Parents experiencing financial difficulties can 
apply for support through the Student Assistance 
Scheme. Funds are available to help with subject 
fees, school uniform and books. All enquiries 
through the front office. 
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Under 15’s Country Cup Rugby League 

The Warilla HS under 15’s Rugby League team has 
achieved something extra special in 2017. Having 
entered a group of very talented group of footballers 
into the prestigious Country Cup, we were confident 
in our ability to get some wins on the board. This 
competition determines the best country rugby 
league school in the state. What eventuated was 
something not even we had dreamed of. 

Country Cup - Southern Illawarra Croome Road - 8th 
May 2017  

As Mr Roskell was on paternity leave, Mr Delaney 
took our boys over to Croome Road for the first 
round of qualifiers. We played four games against 
local high schools and we were victorious in all. In 
fact, our boys did not concede a single point all 
tournament!!! The standouts included Harley Nizza, 
Josh Goodchild and Trey Barlow. This was the start 
of something special. 

Country Cup - Regional Ben Creagh Shield  Croome Road - 14th June 2017 

With three players ruled out for representative duties, we entered the prestigious Ben Creagh Shield without some of our stars. We were 
drawn against Kiama HS in the semi-final. A very tough assignment. Down 12-6 at halftime, the boys made a decision. Our run wouldn’t 
end here. We had a massive second half, running over the top of our rivals 18-12. 

It would be Picton HS in the final. They were a BIG team. But we knew we had the skill and speed to match them. A try on the bell from 
Captain Courageous, Cooper Askew, was enough to see us win the Ben Creagh Shield. Cooper was named player of the tournament and 
we were now Regional champions. 

Country Cup Semi Finals - Southern NSW Cootamundra - 27th July 2017 

Road trip! We loaded up the bus and headed for Cootamundra. And despite Mr Kershaw’s driving, we arrived safe and sound. We had to 
finish top of a three team competition, to qualify for the state final. A big ask, considering we were playing two well renowned Rugby 
League schools. But we had a secret weapon - a tired looking Mr Hambly who had driven out that morning. We first played Red Bend 
Catholic College. A tight game where we trailed at half time. Some words of encouragement from the Principal and our boys stormed 
home to win 18-12. 

The task was now simple. Beat Kildare Catholic College and we would be going to the state final. Things got off to a bad start when we 
conceded an early try. Things got worse when superstar Trey Barlow was forced from the field with a dislocated shoulder. But Warilla HS 
dug deep when it mattered most. We put on 18 unanswered points to become Southern NSW Champions. Harley Nizza, Ethan O’Connell 
and Clive Brett were all enormous contributors on the day. We were going to Dubbo!  

Country Cup Final - Southern NSW Winner vs Northern NSW Winner Dubbo 9th August 2017  

Another road trip. This time there was a lot at stake. Caltex Park, Dubbo was the venue and we were to meet St Joseph’s College, Banora 
Point in the State Final. A beautiful day awaited us in perfect conditions. But we got off to the worst possible start. Down 6-0 after two 
minutes. Would our run stop here?................. Of course not. The boys were unstoppable in the middle of the park. Barnstorming our way 
through their tough defence. Warilla HS went on to score 6 unanswered tries to romp home. We had claimed the NSW title 30 points to 
6! Jordan Morn was named Man of the Match and Cooper Askew was presented the trophy by none other than the Bobcat - Andrew 
Ryan (Mr Hambly was quick to whisk the trophy into his car). It was a wonderful performance from our boys and an amazing achievement 
we will all remember for years to come.  
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Thanks must go to Mr Delaney, Mr Kershaw and Mr Hambly. And special mention to all of the family and friends who made their way to 
Cootamundra and Dubbo. We couldn’t have done it without you!!!  

Under 15’s Country Cup Champions 

Harley Nizza, Trey Barlow, Kai Richards, Josh Goodchild, Ethan Simonovski, Tyler Johns, Jack Bostock, Lachlan Singh, Jett Russo , Toby 
Peters, Clive Brett, Jordan Morn, Ethan O’Connell, Cooper Askew, Jack Headrick, Mason Johnson, Jason Pavser, Byron Vergis 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Roskell 
PDHPE Teacher Year 10 Advisor 
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Caltex Service Station Concern… 

Dear Parent/Care-Provider,  

I am writing to bring to your attention a concern expressed to me by the proprietor of the Caltex 
Service Station on Shellharbour Road; some 100 metres from the school. He has asked me to 
remind parents that the service station is not a public parking area, especially around school drop-
off and pick-up times. He alleges that some parents are actually parking in the petrol bowser 
driveways, preventing customers from using the facility! I have assured him that I would bring this 
situation to your attention and that I was sure of your support in this request. 

I thank you in anticipation of your cooperation. 

Yours sincerely,  
Mr Hambly 
Principal 
 

Late Arrival to School 
During the last two terms, a growing number of students have been coming late to school, that is after the bell rings for the end of roll 
call, without a note from a parent of caregiver. 

Warilla High School is required under the Education Act 2009, to record and report on all absences, be they whole day, or partial day 
absences. This includes students that are only five (5) minutes late to school. Parents are responsible under the act to explain the 
absences of their children from school with either a note or a verbal notification in person or on the telephone. 

Any late arrivals to school without this notification will be recorded as a partial absence and will be reported as an ‘Unexplained Partial 
Absence’ on the students report card and on the official record of student attendance.  

 Please discuss this matter with your child, and reinforce the need to have a good record of attendance on their reports, for when they 
want to move into the part time or permanent workforce. 

If you have any question regarding your child’s whole day or part time attendance patterns, please feel free to contact me at the school.  

Mr S Kershaw 
Head Teacher Student Administration 

The Importance of Regular School Attendance 
The following chart highlights the impact of non-attendance over time. Viewed in this context, the implications of regular absenteeism 
are startling. The chart shows the cumulative effect of persistent non-attendance over the period of schooling from Kindergarten to the 
end of Year 10. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr S Kershaw 
Head Teacher Student Administration 
 

Days absent Total days Number of Terms Number of years missed 

1 day per week 440 8.2 2 years 1 term 

1.5 days per week 660 12.3 3 years 1.5 terms 

2 days per week 880 16.4 4 years 2 terms 

3 days per week 1320 25 6 years 1terms 

5 weeks per term 1100 22 5 years 2 terms 

Average 5 days per term 220 4.5 1 year 1.5 terms 

Average 10 days per term 440 9 2 years 3 terms 
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Teaching and Learning Survey 
Upcoming Partners in Learning Survey 

This Term, our school will be participating in the Partners in Learning parent survey, another part of the Tell Them From Me suite of 
surveys (students, teacher and parent surveys) on student engagement. The survey asks parents and carers questions about different 
factors that are known to impact on student well-being and engagement. 

Running this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their child’s experience at school. These include 
communication between parents/carers and staff, activities and practices at home and parent/carer views on the school’s support of 
learning and behaviour. This valuable feedback will help our school make practical improvements. 

The survey is conducted entirely online on smartphones, iPad, tablets, laptops and computers. The survey will typically take 15 minutes 
or less to complete and is completely confidential. The parent survey will be conducted between 21 August and 13 October. Although 
participating in the survey is entirely voluntary, your responses are very much appreciated. 

Our school will provide further information about how to access the survey in coming weeks via the school website and Facebook page. 
In the meantime, more information about the survey is available at http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/  

Please see attached document for Frequently asked Questions information about the survey. 

 

 

 

Word Flyers and Word Mania 

Year 7 and 8 continue to have access to the online Literacy program 
titled Word Flyers. It was great to talk with many parents of Year 7 
and 8 students at the recent Parent Teacher evening about the 
features of the program and the benefits for our students in using the 
program at home. All Year 7 and 8 students have been provided with 
a unique login that they can use to access the program at any time to 
complete Literacy activities the areas of Vocabulary, Spelling, Punctuation, Grammar, Writing and Reading Comprehension. More 
information about the program can be found on the website: wordflyers.com.au 

Word mania, where students build as many words as possible within a time limit, has had huge 
success this year at Warilla High School. Access to this competitive online literacy program has been 
set up by Ms Markos for all of our junior students. Our students have been doing exceptionally well, 
in Round 1 Warilla HS Year 7 students placed 20th in the country, Year 8 4th in the country and Year 9 
10th in the country. These groups have progressed into round two and we look forward to more 
terrific results. 

 

Mathspace 

Over the past few weeks, a number of our staff have participated in a Webinar 
related to the Mathspace program. This is also an online program that allows 
all students free access to interactive maths activities including thousands of 
practice questions for students across all Maths courses Year 7-12. We 
encourage students to jump into this program and try the activities for 
themselves. The program can be found at https://mathspace.co/ 

 

 

 

 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/
https://mathspace.co/
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NAPLAN Online 

NAPLAN is moving online. This means moving NAPLAN from the current paper-based tests to 
computer-based assessments. The transition to NAPLAN online will commence from 2018, by 
2019, it is anticipated that NAPLAN will be entirely online. 

The benefits of online assessments 

Some of the main benefits of students taking part in NAPLAN Online include: 

• Better assessment – and more precise results. NAPLAN Online uses a tailored test or 
adaptive design, where the test automatically adapts to a student's performance and asks 
questions that match the student achievement level, allowing the student to demonstrate 
their knowledge. This provides teachers and schools with more targeted and detailed 
information on students’ performance on the tests. Tailored testing also provides an 
opportunity to broaden the scope of the assessments. 

• Faster turnaround of results. Delivery of assessments online significantly reduces the time it takes to provide feedback to 
schools, students and parents, so teachers can respond more quickly to learning needs.  

• More engaging. ACARA research into online assessment has shown that students have engaged well with electronic tests. 

Warilla High School will be participating in state wide readiness testing during week six of this term, 21.8.17. - 25.8.17 inclusive. The 
students of Years 7 and Year 9 will be involved. Students in each group will sit two online NAPLAN tests during the assessment week. 

Should you require further information, please contact Paul Jones, Di Masters or Ros Gaynor. 

Below is the link for the parent/carer information regarding NAPLAN online?  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/student-assessment/naplan-
online/media/documents/NAPLAN_parent_factsheet.pdf 

Ros Gaynor. 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/student-assessment/naplan-online/media/documents/NAPLAN_parent_factsheet.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/student-assessment/naplan-online/media/documents/NAPLAN_parent_factsheet.pdf
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Flu Season 
With the flu season well and truly upon us, if your son/daughter is really sick and contagious could you please keep them at home. We 
have a number of students who are very susceptible to any virus and in some instances will become very ill. 

Thank you for your cooperation on this matter. 

Mr. Raftery 

Year 7 
After the holiday break, it hasn’t taken long for Year 7 to get right back into the swing of things. Since semester one reports were handed 
out students have had the opportunity in Guidance to reflect on their achievements and areas for improvement. Students have created 
goals that they would like to achieve in general over Term 3 either academic or social development. Students have also engaged with the 
concepts of “The Learning pit” where we have recognised that learning is not always fun, entertaining or easy as well as “Growth Mindset 
versus Fixed Mindset”. Students have identified a subject area/concept where they feel that they may have been or are still experiencing 
being in the Learning pit and acknowledging the importance of persevering, asking for help, as well as positive self-talk to assist them to 
achieve success. 

 

 

 

 

 

In preparing today’s students for tomorrow’s world it is vital that our students develop resiliency skills to enable them to stick at a task, 
ask for assistance and develop a deep understanding of many concepts as the world is evolving at such a fast rate. Job opportunities will 
look very different in only a few years’ time and require 21st Century skills including Critical thinking, Creativity, Communication and 
Collaboration. It is therefore significant that our students value learning for life and develop the ability to constantly build upon their 
foundational knowledge as the world changes. This concept will be explored in the upcoming Guidance lessons where students will be 
able to recognise the value of the learning opportunities presented in all subject areas and identify the life skills that school also presents 
to them in order to become productive and healthy citizens. 

Year 7 are engaging with a variety of digital educational programs including Word Flyers, Word Mania, Maths Games and Type Master to 
increase their Literacy, Numeracy and Touch Typing Skills. Students are encouraged to utilise these programs as much as possible. 
Congratulations to Year 7 for their superfluous participation in Word Mania! 

Lastly a reminder about Year 7 Camp 22nd – 24th November at Camp Longbeach, Batemans Bay. This will come around quick! Those 
students who have returned their Expression of Interest forms are encouraged to pay the finalised cost of $325 to the front office a soon 
as possible. Other correspondence and information will be given to students in the coming weeks, please ask your child if they have forms 
to be filled out and returned and ensure accurate medical and dietary information is included. 

Mrs Lambert  
Year 7 Advisor 

Year 8 
Term three is off to a great start and Year 8 has come back from break with a positive attitude, which is great to see. Semester 1 reports 
went out at the end of Term 2 and it was great to see so many students performing to the best of their ability and being acknowledged 
for their great effort. There will be a reward morning tea in the upcoming weeks for students who had the top reports in the year group, 
which is a lovely way to reward these students. It is important that all students and parents look closely at the reports to both recognise 
the student’s strengths but also where there are areas for improvement as students will take part in Naplan in 2018. Semester 2 is a great 
opportunity for students to move forward in their studies to help best prepare them for future testing and assessments and of course, 
build on their skills and knowledge! Keep up the great work Year 8! 

Ms Fitzgerald 
Year 8 Advisor 
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Year 9  
Year 9 students have their school camp coming up in Term 4 (11th-13th of October), a note for medical and dietary requirements has 
been sent home as of the 31st of July, if these notes could be returned to Jenna Bujaroski in the Science staff room that would be greatly 
appreciated. Final payments for the Camp are due by the end of Term 3 and we are looking at having an awesome time. Just a reminder 
that students are required to attend school if they are not attending the Camp. 

Mrs Bujaroski 
Year 9 Advisor 

Year 10 
A busy start to Term 3 has seen most of our Year 10 students finalise their subject selections for the senior school. I would like to thank 
all of the parents who attended the subject selection evening at the end of Term 2. It was awesome to see so many parents taking a 
vested interested in the future of their children.  

Mr Roskell 
Year 10 Advisor 

Year 11 

Year 11 End of Year Exams are approaching!!! Please ensure you have a regular study pattern and complete past papers to assist you on 
exam day. Here are some tip: 

1. Utilise class time effectively, ask questions, keep up-to-date, engage in further research/study of your own. 

2. Be organised, create summaries of classwork/topics, file each subject in its own folder and break down into topics 

3. Start now – if you haven’t already… create a little study plan for yourself. Schedule in your sport/work/relax commitments and 
include a little study/revision each day 

4. Go over feedback you have received from your teachers, spend some extra time brainstorming and editing essays/drafts 

5. Make sure your study is effective study time, quality over quantity. Do a practice question in ‘exam’ conditions, test yourself, 
put formulas around your room, can you teach a family member some key concepts? Get them to quiz you. 

Mr Cairncross 
Year 11 Advisor 

Year 12 
Wishing Year 12 all the best in their trial exams during Week 3 and 4. Remember to revise and seek help if needed from your teachers. In 
Weeks 4 to 8, I will be relieving for Mr Kershaw and students will be advised to seek help from Mrs Ratajkoski and Mrs Farrugia. After the 
trial students will be issued with an invitation to the school graduation. 

Mrs Neden 
Year 12 Advisor 

 
Work Mania 
At Warilla High School, we love a challenge and our lovely students obliged with 
enthusiasm!  What an exciting time it has been for our Year 7, 8 and 9 students who were 
signed up by the English Faculty to participate in ‘Word Mania’ this year. As a Literacy 
initiative, our students were given a login and password and off they went, creating as 
many words as they could in three minutes and what amazing results they have achieved!  
At the end of Round 1: 

 Year 7 -19th 

 Year 8- 4th                                         Across Australia and New Zealand!!! 

Year 9- 10th  

Our students in these years were placed FIRST in our region!!  We are now into Round 2 and hope to progress into Round 3 next week.   

We are so proud of their attitude and participation and we hope that you can encourage your children to participate both at school and 
at home. There are great prizes to be won, so keep those words coming and those fingers swiping! 
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For more information, visit the following site: 

https://www.wordmania.com/au/ 

Kind regards and thank you for your support of this great initiative! 

Ms Markos 
English Teacher 
 

Year 7 Literacy Strategy 

The research on how schools can improve literacy and numeracy is clear:  

1. Intervene early and maintain the focus  

2. Know what students can do and target teaching accordingly  

3. Have clear and transparent learning goals  

4. Focus on teacher professional learning that improves the teaching of literacy and numeracy 

 

 

The Year 7 Literacy Strategy has been based on this evidence. Students in Year 7 have begun working with their English teacher to reflect 
on their Reading, Writing and Comprehension skills, through a range of “I Can” statements. Students have set themselves learning goals 
in each of these areas, to achieve by the end of the Term. 

 

More information on how parents/carers can support their 
children to achieve these goals will be sent home soon. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please contact Mrs Raison or Mrs Pettit if you have any questions or concerns. 

Mrs Pettit  
Head Teacher Teaching and Learning  
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.wordmania.com/au/
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Edrolo for Year 12 
Warilla High School has enabled the use of Edrolo, a study and exam resource that will be 
utilised across a range of HSC subjects in 2017. 

Edrolo is a comprehensive, premium, online, interactive video and exam simulation resource 
for the HSC that we are confident it will provide our students with a differentiated and targeted 
level of support as they prepare for their most important assessments and examinations. 

What can you do to support your child(ren)? 

We recommend you simply start by engaging in conversation about their Edrolo account if you notice they are struggling with their 
coursework, or don’t know what to do next in their study program. Examples of use are: 

• holiday homework; 

• pre-class work; 

• post-class consolidation; 

• assessment preparation; 

• exam revision.  

Edrolo is accessed simply by logging in to the Edrolo website: edrolo.com.au. Every student in the subjects listed below has been provided 
with a unique account that helps to track their progress throughout each subject. Students can access Edrolo anywhere there is an 
internet connection using their device of choice: laptop, PC, tablet or smartphone. There is no downloading of applications or software. 

• Business Studies  

• Biology 

• PDHPE 

• Maths General 2 and Mathematics 

• Modern History  

• Ancient History 

Please contact Mr Stanizzo if you have any questions or concerns.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Pettit  
Head Teacher Teaching and Learning  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://edrolo.com.au/
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Positive Behaviour for Learning 

Below is our school PBL lesson schedule for Term 3 with the topic/focus areas that roll call teachers have been discussing with students 
on alternating Tuesday mornings. These lessons form part of our social/emotional curriculum we are delivering that has been determined 
by our Sentral data. 

Week Date Core Value Focus area Year Group 

2 
3 

25 July 
1 Aug 

  
RESPECT 

Wear school uniform. 
“Be on time with equipment ready.” 

7, 10, 11 
8, 9, 12 

4 
5 

8 Aug 
15 Aug 

  
ENVIRONMENT 

Care for your belongings. Put rubbish in the bin. “You drop it, 
You Bin it” 

7, 10, 11 
8, 9, 12 

6 
7 

22 Aug 
29 Aug 

  
RESPECT 

 DIVERSITY focus that aligns to schools Diversity day 
celebrations 

7, 10, 11 
8, 9, 12 

8 
9 

5 Sep 
12 Sep 

  
KNOWLEDGE 

Allow others to learn. 
“Look, Listen, Learn.” 
“Be your best” 

7, 10, 11 
8, 9, 12 

10 19 Sep RESPECT Use appropriate language. 7, 10, 11 

 

Our Youth Voice roll call group has been expanding in numbers and we are excited to work with these students to help spread our PBL 
messages at Year Meetings and on assemblies. Students in this group will be consulted on the systems and practices we have in place 
around school-wide behaviour including our school core values of RESPECT, HONESTY, KNOWLEDGE and ENVIRONMENT. They will help 
develop the content and activities for a PBL lesson and input to refinements around our acknowledgements systems. 

We have made some adjustments to our Warilla Winner slip system and staff are now handing them out to reinforce any of our four core 
values.  

 
Future Based Inquiry 

Year 7 Cap classes A and B participated in a 3-day Project Based Learning pilot program Future Based Inquiry (FBI) that incorporated HSIE, 
English and Visual Arts curriculum areas. Students worked in small groups in the hall which were arranged into ‘pods’ to address the 
driving question ‘How can we, as Year 7 students, advise incoming/transition Year 6 students so they can thrive when moving to Warilla 
High School from their Primary School, through a short film?’.  

Day one focused on developing 21st Century learning skills of communication, collaboration, problem-solving and critical thinking. Day 
two focused on what makes a great short film, hearing from Mr Hambly on a Principal's perspectives and completing a Gallery walk where 
peers and staff were able to give feedback on ‘What do I know? What do I wonder’ about each groups ideas and film storyboard. Day 
three saw the groups finalise filming and editing of their movies and another Gallery walk to provide further feedback. Groups shared 
their progress over the three days and their final short films with parents via the See-Saw app. 
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Future Based Inquiry will be offered as a Year 8 elective option in 2018 open to any current Year 7 student. The class will further explore 
and develop 21st Century learning skills and address driving questions. Further information is available in the subject selection booklet. 

 
Ms Luckman 

 

Sports Report 

Cassidy Graham selected in the NSW All Schools Golf Tee Selena 
Bosevski (Yr 8) and Cassidy Graham (Yr 11) were members of the 
South Coast Team that contested the NSW CHS Team Stroke 
Championships and All Schools Selection Trials held at two quality 
golf courses the last week of last term. 

The girls performed exceptionally and South Coast won a silver 
medal after scoring the second lowest combined score over the 3 
days of competition for the CHS Teams event. 

As well, Selina won the Handicap section for the 54 hole event. 
Cassidy won the 18 hole handicap event for the final day’s play.  

Cassidy Graham has been selected to represent NSW in the All 
Schools NSW Girls Team to compete in the Pacific School Games in 
Adelaide in early September. This is an outstanding achievement. 
Cassidy has been a member of the South Coast Girls Team since 
Year 7. This year she made it through to the final 8 in the NSW All 
Schools Matchplay. Cassidy is also the South Coast Girls Champion. 

 
NSW All Schools Cross Country 

Warilla High has enjoyed some outstanding results at the NSW All 
Schools Cross Country held at Eastern Creek the first week back this 
term.  

Isaac Shaw was awarded a Silver medal for second placing in the 
CHS 13 year championships, coming 9th in the overall All schools event. 

Tayleigha Cook earned a Bronze medal in the ACME section, another outstanding achievement. 

Our other athletes include Jake Almond, Jack Duffy, Lachlan Cairns, Nathan Scollary, Liam Pass, Finlay McPhillips and Lachlan Bertwhistle. 

There were 125-180 students competing in EACH of these events reinforcing the enormity of this competition and the scale of 
participation. 
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South Coast Athletics 

The South Coast Athletics Championships were contested in Canberra on Friday 4th August – temperature range for the day was -1°to 
6°C. This had a significant impact on athletic performances however Warilla High had 32 representatives on the day and recorded some 
excellent successes. Congratulations to the following students who have been selected to represent South Coast in Sydney at the CHS 
State Championships next month. These students were placed first or second in their events: 

Nikita Freeburn (16 girls Triple Jump); Rosemary Boyland (16 Girls ShotPut); Erin Dalley (17+ 200m, 400m); Tiarn Vernon (17+ 100m 
Hurdles, Long Jump); Shenay Edwards (17 Girls 400m) 

Dylan Clarke (13 Boys 100m): Isaac Shaw (13 Boys 800m); Alex Hintz (14 Boys Discus); Nathan Scollary (15 Boys 800m and 1500m); Justin 
Check (16 Boys High Jump, Long Jump and 4 x 100m relay); Luke Hunter 17 Boys 100m, 800m, 4x100m relay); Trent Clarke (17 Boys 400m, 
4 x 100m Relay); Finlay McPhillips (17 Boys 1500m); Jarod Falconer (17 Boys 110m Hurdles, Long Jump, 4 x 100m Relay, Triple Jump); 
LiamPass (15 Boys 3000m) 

Congratulations to these students on their success as well as the other students who competed and represented our school with 
distinction. These students also deserve mentioning: Dominic Hernandez, Joshua Gamble, William Gamble, Mathew Hutchison, Jake 
Almond, Harry Ryan, Kade Lopez and Mitch Dalby.  

Oceanna Rogers, Kiara Leis, Tikia Russell, Talisha Deeley, Tayleah Handcock, Ashleigh Goncalves, Ella Headrick, Madi Singleton, Chloe 
Smith, Paris Mason, Ruby Keen, Ebony Best, Kristi Babic, Jessica Almond and Brielle Lambert.  

A huge thank you to the parents who braved the conditions to cheer on their children and transport other students on the day.  

We have the opportunity to compete in the Athletics NSW Schools Track and Field Knockout at Sydney Olympic Park on Thursday 31st 
August. This is an afternoon and evening event. Students will be invited to participate in this event and will be given permission notes 
early Week 4.  

Ms Clune  
PDHPE 

Welfare 
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WEEK 5 is MERIT WEEK… 
This week is MERIT WEEK!!! Students are encouraged to strive for excellence and to ‘do their best’. Staff are also encouraged to hand 
out extra merits during this week. Many students also have piles of merits at home that they have not handed in….. Please hand in your 
merits in groups of 10 to your Year Advisor (or YA assistant) to be tallied. For every 20 merits, students receive a $15 BEACH ST 
VOUCHER :) 

 Gold Level students are invited to the GOLD REWARD EXCURSION to Shellharbour Cinemas on the 22nd of September (last day of term). 
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CAPA 
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High Attendance Equals High Achievement 
What is a justified reason for being absent from school? 
Justified reasons for absences may include if the student:  

• has an unavoidable medical or dental appointment (preferably, these should be made after school 
• or during holidays) 
• is required to attend a recognised religious holiday 
• is required to attend an exceptional or urgent family circumstance (such as attending a funeral) 
• is sick, or has an infectious disease. 

 
Absences for reasons such as some of the following may not be justified.  

• Shopping 
• Sleeping in 
• Working around the house 
• Minding younger siblings and other children 
• Minor family events such as birthdays 
• Haircuts. 

 
It is important to realise that parents (including carers) may be prosecuted if children have recurring unjustified absences from school. 
 
If you have any question regarding student attendance, please contact the school. 
 
Mr S. Kershaw 
Head Teacher Student Administration 

 
Online Uniform Store 
Looking to purchase your child's school uniform online? 
We now have a brand new 'Shop Now' button on our Facebook page, click it and it will take you straight to our online store! No need to 
get out of your chair! 
Alternatively, you can visit our school website (www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au) -> Our School -> Uniform -> Online Store and this will 
take you there. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Make Online Payments (POP) 
Is now possible for parents to make online payments to the school for amounts owing for students, via a secure payment page hosted by 
Westpac. Payments can be made using either a Visa or MasterCard credit/debit card. The payment page is accessed from the front page 
of the school's website by selecting $ Make a payment  

Items that can be paid include voluntary school contributions, subject contributions, excursions, sales to students and creative and 
practical arts activities (these include band, drama and dance). There is also a category called “other”, this would cover items not covered 
under the previous heading. ‘Other’ can be used to make a complete payment of a school invoice. 

When you access the $ Make a payment you must enter: 

• the student's name, and 
• class and reference number OR 
• the student's name, and 
• Date of birth. 

 
These details are entered each time you make a payment, as student information is not held within the payment system.  
 
This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details are captured in a secure manner and 
these details are not passed back to the school.  

You have the ability to check and change any details of the payment before the payment is processed. Receipts can be emailed and/or 
printed. 

Details of the payments are passed daily to the school where they will be receipted against your child’s account. As a receipt has been 
issued from the payment page a further receipt will not be issued by the school. 

For any enquiries regarding the Online Payment process please contact the office staff on 02 4296 3055 or alternatively email;  

warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

The Office Staff 

 
 
 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Warilla High School 

Keross Ave, Barrack Heights, NSW, 2528 
PH: 02 4296 3055 | Fax: 02 4257 1825 

 
warilla-h.school @ det.nsw.edu.au 

Web: http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh 

Sentral: http://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal 
 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
http://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal

